
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Municipal District of Baltinglass held in the 
Civic Offices, Blessington on 23rd January, 2017 at 10.30 a.m. 

 
Present:  Councillor Edward Timmins 

Councillor Vincent Blake 
   Councillor Jim Ruttle 
   Councillor Gerry O’Neill 
   Councillor Pat Doran 
   Councillor Tommy Cullen 
 
In Attendance: Mr. Sean Quirke, Director of Services 
   Mr. Declan Geraghty, Senior Executive Engineer   
   Mr. Dermot Graham, Executive Engineer 
   Mr. Declan Cullen, A/Assistant Staff Officer 
    
 
    
1. Vote of Sympathy 

 
The members wished to extend their sympathies to the District Administrator, Ms. Máire 
Halvey and her family on the recent passing of their mother, Mona.   It was decided to 
adjourn the district meeting as a mark of respect.  
 
Councillor Vincent Blake also asked that a vote of sympathy be extended to Lillian Keating 
and her family on the passing of Lillian’s sister, Mary Fanning and also that condolences be 
extended to the family of Maureen Murphy of Tinahely on her recent passing.  
 
A minute’s silence was observed as a mark of respect to those who had passed. 
 

2. Next Meeting 
 
The members agreed to adjourn the meeting until 20th February 2017 and will be held in 
Civic Offices, Blessington.  
 
 
 

SIGNED: Edward Timmins 
________________________       

  CATHAOIRLEACH 
 
SIGNED:  Máire Halvey 

_______________________ 
  DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR 
 
DATED: 20 February 2017 
 
 


